
Backwell Federation Newsletter  

Term 2 Federation Value - Challenge 

Federation of West Leigh Infant &  
Backwell C of E Junior School 

Important Dates - Term 2 / 3 

 Thursday 15 Dec - WL Carol sing-a-long at 2.30pm 

 Friday 16 Dec - Christmas Jumper Day  Both Schools 

 Friday 16 Dec - Christmas Dinner @ BJS and Christmas 

party food @ West Leigh 

 Friday 16 Dec - End of Term 2 

 

2023 - Term 3 

 Tuesday 03 Jan - Inset day 4.  Both schools closed to 

pupils 

 Wednesday 04 Jan - Start of term 3 for all pupils at WL 

& BJS 

Message from Mr Webster 

 

As we come to the end of another busy but highly productive period, I wanted to 

write to you all to thank you for your continued support of all aspects of school life. 

Positive external validation of what we do is always nice, but the sense of            

community around both of our schools and the support that you offer our children 

and staff is what I think makes us really stand out. 

 

The cold weather outside has brought with it a real sense of warmth indoors 

through our recent school Nativities, productions and carol concerts. The sense of 

pride, confidence and fun that the children get from these events is huge and I again 

thank you for supporting them in significant numbers. 

 

As always, I must recognise the huge effort that all staff put into all aspects of school 

life. Their commitment is admirable and they all deserve a restful Christmas period. 

Thank you also to our amazing PTAs who have raised significant amounts of funding 

for our schools through recent cake sales and the wonderful Christmas Fairs. 

 

We are all looking forward to spending Christmas with friends and family and I sin-

cerely hope you all have a fabulous time. A reminder that the first day back for chil-

dren is Wednesday 4th January 2023, as Tuesday 3rd is an INSET staff training day. 

 

 

Wishing all of our families a  

Happy and Healthy Christmas and New Year.   

We look forward to seeing everyone in January 2023 

 

 

 West Leigh - Letters to Parents  

 BJS - Letters to Parents 

Newsletter 23- Term 2 
December 16  2022 

https://www.backwellfederation.co.uk/page/?title=Letters+to+Parents+%2D+West+Leigh&pid=441
https://www.backwellfederation.co.uk/page/?title=BJS+Letters+to+parents&pid=440


Year 1 Puppets 

Congratulations to our West Leigh Superstars: 
 

Thursday 1st December 
Reception – Daniel, Seb A 
Year 1 – Josh, Dylan H 
Year 2 – Freya, Charlotte  

 

Thursday 15th December 

Reception -  Vrutti, Elise 

Year 1 - Isla, Elin 

Year 2 - Max, Brooke, Breccan, Mason 



Badger Class News 

Polite reminder—please can        
parents and visitors be careful when 
driving to school.  We have received 
complaints from neighbours about 
inconsiderate driving, parking and 
verbal abuse. Can we remind      
everyone that parents should not 
be driving up to school between 
8am—4pm.  If you are walking 
please be aware that neighbours 
will need access during this time so 
please use pavements and keep 
children supervised at all times. 

Moving to Junior School September 2023 

Please follow this link to find out more about applying for junior 

school places and starting school in September. Applications must 

be submitted before Sunday 15th January 2023. 

https://www.n-somerset.gov.uk/my-services/schools-learning/

school-admissions/applying-school-place  

https://www.n-somerset.gov.uk/my-services/schools-learning/school-admissions/applying-school-place
https://www.n-somerset.gov.uk/my-services/schools-learning/school-admissions/applying-school-place


KS1 Christmas Performace 

Reception Christmas Performance 



School and British Value Champions 

Pond 



Christmas Craft (Reception and Year 5) 

Christmas Craft (Year 1 and Year 4) 

Christmas Craft (Year 2 and Year 3) 



West Leigh PTA - Christmas Fundraising 

A huge THANK YOU for your generous support so far this year – for all your donations, volun-

teering, baking, attending events and supporting generosity with the PTAs activities this 

term! 

 

So far this year, an amazing £8k has already been raised from: 

 

 Circus Comes to Backwell (£1.5k) 

 Halloween Disco (£400)  

 Christmas Fair and Santa’s Grotto 

(£1.5k) 

 Secret Shop  (£620) 

 Christmas Raffle (£715) 

 Christmas Performance film (£360) 

 Cauliflower Cards (£140) 

 Lions Santa Float Collection  

 PTA Preloved Uniform sales 

 Class Cake Sales  

 Matched employer funding – Lloyds Bank & Hargreaves Lansdown (c£2k) 

 

A planned £10k is to be spent soon on new laptops, iPads and IT equipment for the school 

classrooms.  Other plans for the new year include playground picnic benches, equipment for 

the Reception playground, teacher classroom equipment, WOW days and new wildlife pond 

planting.  

Christmas Fair - It was great to hold an in-person Christmas Fair this year (the first for 3 

years) including a special visit from Father Christmas!   

 

Special Thank-You’s go to: 

 Mr Steel and his helpers Billy & Archie 

 School teaching and support staff -including Mr Webster on the tombola and Mrs Steel 

warming the mulled wine. 

 Will Westaway from Rokethouse for filming the Christmas Performances (and Kate for ar-

ranging!) 

 

Finally, we wish you all a Merry Christmas and look forward to more fun fundraising in 2023!  

Your West Leigh PTA Committee  



Year 3 DT DAY 

Recently, Year 4 attended an Advent themed Church Day at St Andrew’s. Han-
nah C from 4JC has written an   account of the day. 

“We were split into 6 groups of 10 children.  Each group took turns to go round 6 activities that had been planned 
for us.  These included: Hand bells, Advent Wreaths, Angels, Stars, Carols and Advent Journey. With the hand 
bells, we were taught to play ‘The first Noel’.  It sounded beautiful.  With the advent wreaths we were given a 
green floral sponge (oasis) and some season foliage.  We put  candle in the middle of the sponge and decorated 
round the outside with the foliage.  With the stars, we had 2 star shaped pieces and we decorated them with    
colouring pens & stickers. For the ‘Carols’ activity, we had  to pick either ‘Silent Night’ or ‘Ding Dong Merrily’.  Our 
task was to write alternative words to the carol.  For our ‘Angels’ activity, we were given a clay head mask and we 
painted it to look like skin, we then added wool for hair and a fabric body and some wings to complete the look.  
For the advent journey activity, we played a board game all about the Nativity. 

We all had such an interesting and enjoyable day at Church.  It was a lovely start to Christmas and we learnt a lot. 

Thank you to Rev. Katy, Timi and all of the kind helpers at St Andrew’s for giving us such a wonderful experience. 

 

 
This week, Year 3 were lucky enough to have a 
Design and Technology Day!  
The children were given the task of making their 
own photograph frames using cardboard. We 
looked at examples of photograph 
frames and discussed their purpose, 
how the photograph could be put inside 
and how they were able to stand up. 
WE all had a very creative, enjoyable 
day. 
 
 

 
 

Year 4 Church Day at St Andrew’s Church 



Friday 02 December 
 

Year 3 -  Aimee & Lara 
Year 4 -  Hannah G & Jackson 
Year 5 -  Arun, Kate & Zoe 
Year 6 -  Holly Mo, George & Joe W 

 
Friday 16 December 
 
Year 3 - Dylan G-W & Elly H 
Year 4 - Elisa, Bobbie-Mai & Lydia 
Year 5 - Toby & Noah P 
Year 6 - Molly & April H 

 
CONGRATULATIONS! 

Our ‘Backwell B’ awards include:   

Be your Best, Be Kind and Be Responsible 

BJS—Celebration Award Winners 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 travelled back in time today to experience what life was like as an Ancient Greek!  
Our day started when we were greeted by a Spartan soldier in the school hall! Andronicus Alexiou explained what it 
was like to live as a Spartan and how different his life was in comparison to an Athenian.  
Knowledgeable about many aspects of Ancient Greek life, he was also able to tell us about Ancient Greek medicine 
and the Battle of Marathon.   
  
We then returned to our classrooms to plan and design a Greek flatbread. We thought about what filling we’d like to 
include- either rosemary, garlic or olives and prepared to make it in the afternoon.  
  
Before lunch, we experienced some of the activities that children attending school (Athenian boys!) would have com-
pleted. This included writing using the Greek alphabet, the Greek number system and astronomy.   
  
The afternoon saw us making the flatbreads and then eating them during our very own Ancient Greek feast.   

 
YEAR 5 ANCIENT GREEK WOW DAY- THURSDAY 1

ST
 DECEMBER  

We wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 



Book Fair Success 

Last week BJS were visited by The 
Travelling Book Fair 
 
Thank you so much everyone who 
helped with the book fair and to 
everyone who came along and   
purchased a book or two.  We sold 
in excess of £900.00 of books, which 
will give us a whole heap of money 
to spend on books and reading    
resources for BJS! 
 
A huge ‘THANK YOU’ to Mrs Barnard 
for organising the event. 
 

 

 

 



  



 



 
 

 






